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Parent Forum 
On 28th April, we hosted our third parent forum meeting of this academic year.  I spoke to the parent 

reps about the schools plans for exiting the current COVID restrictions in school, plans for sports day 

later on this year, school uniform donations and the communication methods that the school uses to 

keep in touch with parents.  

A copy of the agenda, minutes and the powerpoint that I shared outlining some of the schools plans for 

lifting the current restrictions in school can all be found on the Parent Forum page of the school 

website. I will also be keeping you up to date via the weekly newsletter. 
Watton-at-Stone Primary and Nursery School - Parent Forum 

I would like to also take this opportunity to clarify the schools methods of communication with parents 

and carers to ensure that no one misses out on any important messages. 

Marvellous Me – this app is used by the class teachers and teaching assistants only and is predominantly 

used to inform you of what classes are learning, successes your child has had as well as being used for 

class messages and homework. 

Texts – the admin team will send home texts to inform parents and carers of any bumped heads, red 

cards or notifications regarding school dinners debts. 

Emails – are used for longer forms of communication, including weekly newsletters and other letters to 

be sent home. 

You should be able to receive notifications for all of these apps on your devices as either banners or as 

a locked screen message and with or without sound. To set up your notifications, please go to your 

device ‘settings’ option. The admin team are happy to advice should you need support setting up your 

notifications. 

Geography Fieldwork 
This week the whole school has been involved in our Geography fieldwork week and the children have 

been engaging in lots of practical, outdoor learning opportunities whilst learning lots of new geographical 

skills.  

Nursery – have been looking at various types of map including underground maps, treasure maps and road 

maps. 

Reception – have been making maps in class as well as in Forest School. 

Year 1 – have been doing map work linked to ‘Where’s my Teddy’. They hid a teddy on a map and used 

geographical links to find him. 

Year 2 – made a map of school and gave directions to certain points and searching habitats using maps. 

Year 3 – have been looking at the human and physical geography of school and drawing the different 

areas. 

Year 4 – have been looking at settlements and mapping these whilst walking along the High Street as 

well as completing a traffic survey of the village. 

Year 5’s – learnt to test wind temperatures and speed in different areas of the school.  Researched the 

accessibility of the building for people with disabilities.  

Year 6 – learnt orienteering skills and made a map of the school grounds using symbols. 
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House Points 

This weeks house points 

Red House - 444 

Blue House - 482 

Green House - 438 

Yellow House – 434 

 

Total house points achieved so far: 

Yellow House - 2991 

Green House - 2932 

Blue House – 2907 

Red House – 2786 

 
 

Fundraising 
 

Next Wednesday (12th) AMD clothing will 

be collecting bags of unwanted clothing, 

bags and shoes that have been donated and 

then paying the school 70p for every 

kilogram that they collect. The last time 

that we had a collection we raised over 

£250 which was amazing and such an easy 

way to raise funds for the school.  

On Monday 10th and Tuesday 11th, we are 

inviting you to bring your bags of unwanted 

items and leave them in the school bike 

shed. The bike shed is always open at the 

beginning or end of the school day but if 

you bring your bags to school in the school 

day, then please leave them in the vicinity 

of the bike shed. Thank you all for your 

continued help and support – it is very 

much appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

Head Teacher’s Awards 
This week, I have been busy meeting with 

children who are applying the school learning 

values to their work in class. 

 

In Reception, Chloe was nominated as she is 

always very respectful and shows empathy 

towards others in her class. 

Frankie was also nominated as he showed 

resilience when writing at Forest school. 

In Year 2, Erin and Eve were nominated for 

showing excellence in solving word problems 

in maths. 

In Year 3, Bertie showed excellence with his 

writing and Ollie showed excellence in his 

maths lesson. 

In Year 5, Lexie and Lillie-Mae both showed 

excellence with their homework. 

Attendance 
Attendance for the week is 96% and overall 

for the Summer term is 97.5%.  

Congratulations this week to the Wonders 

class for 100% attendance. 

Royal Mail Competition 
We hope that lots of children have been 

inspired to design a new stamp to depict 

who their COVID heroes are. 

Please send all completed entries back to 

school by Monday May 17th so that we can 

send in all of the entries together.  

There are lots of prizes to be won too 

with the winning stamps being awarded 

£1,000 of vouchers. 

 

http://www.wattonatstone.herts.sch.uk/
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How to support your child with their reading 
Using our PM Benchmarking reading assessments after lockdown, we have seen that even though 

many children are able to read their books independently, many are also struggling to make 

progress with their reading skills as they struggle with comprehending the books they are 

reading. The guide below is very useful for parents and carers to give you alternative suggestions 

to help you support your child on a day to day basis with their reading development apart from 

just decoding and reading the books.  
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Birthday celebrations 
Wishing all the children who have celebrated their birthday this week a very happy birthday.  

 Elizabeth F 

3rd May 

Jack B 

6th May 

Cait S 

2nd May 
Felicity E 

7th May 

Imogen C 

2nd May 

Isabella C 

2nd May 

 

Geography Field work photographs 

                                
 

   

 
Year 5 

 

Charlie C 

2nd May 

Brendan 

9th May 

Year 4 

Bella in Reception made 

a 3D map of how she 

gets from home to 

school. The plastic 

bottle is the water 

tower that she always 

spots on her way home, 

so she knows that she's 

nearly home! 

http://www.wattonatstone.herts.sch.uk/
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Great to Be Gold 
Following the recent period of lockdown, the staff have been really impressed with the behaviour and learning 

attitudes of all of the children who have remembered our Great to Be Gold values and expectations. Well done 

to the following children who have excelled this week. We are incredibly proud of you all.  

 

 Great to Be Gold 

Pre 

Sch 

Arthur A - he has been an amazing member of 

Preschool this week. He has been so kind to his 

friends sharing the toys and tidying up, as well 

as doing some fantastic phonics. Well done 

Arthur.  

 

Ruby H - she has also been amazing. She comes in 

so happy, helps to tidy and has been a kind friend. 

Ruby has accomplished a personal achievement 

over the past week. Well done Ruby we are so 

proud of you.   

 

Nur Verity - for using her words so well to explain 

how to work as a team with her friends. She 

helped to set up the Reading Room outside this 

week and reminded her friends not to put 

things 'in the road' (the path of the scooters). 

Freya B - for constantly trying her best in 

everything she does. 

 

Rec Beatriz – she has really wow'd us this week 

with her amazing attitude to learning. She is 

having a proper good go at everything - and 

best of all, she is trying to do it on her own and 

not keep asking for help. This is happening at 

home as well as school! 

Mayci – she was very keen to show me her learning 

and she discussed with me what would make it 

even better. She then rewrote her sentence, not 

once but 3 times, each time improving her writing 

skills. All with an enormous smile. Great love of 

learning and resilience! 

Year 

1 

Liam V for paying attention to the adults and 

making the right choices.  

 

 

Bobby B for working to the best of his ability and 

taking great pride in his presentation.  

Year 

2 

Mila and Monty for great team work in dance 

yesterday - Showing a love for learning 

 

Ronny- for being more focussed and trying his 

best in all areas of the curriculum 

 

Year 

3 

Megan –she always has a positive attitude to 

her learning and is always respectful to 

everyone.  Megan is our 'Little Miss Sunshine' 

of the class, she comes in everyday with a big 

smile on her face and will often make people's 

day by giving them a complement. Well done 

Megan. 

 

 

Annabelle - she always works to the best of her 

ability and is resilient in her learning. She always 

pays attention to all the adults in school and is 

very respectful to everyone.  Keep up the great 

work Annabelle. 

 

Elliot - he is a very enthusiastic learning and is not 

afraid to put his hand up and share his knowledge.  

He often challenges himself in maths and is always 

polite and respectful.   Fantastic effort Elliot. 

Year 

4 

Lacey - for excellent focus and determination 

with regard to her work in maths and fractions 

this week. 

Jake - for his commitment to the role he is taking 

on in our dance. He has had some inspirational 

ideas for our routine. 

Year 

5W 

Eva M - Great contributions in geography, 

understanding of the physical geography and 

accessibility in school and having empathy for 

other people. For showing a love of learning in 

these sessions.  

Max H - all round love of learning, resilience and 

reaching his potential in all areas of the 

curriculum, especially in maths  

 

Year 

5B 

Sophie I - for being an outstanding role model 

in everything she does. 

 

Amelie O - for always listening to adults and being 

kind and respectful to peers.  
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Year 

6 

Poppy N - she engages consistently well across 

all lessons and she continues to impress me 

with her positive attitude to learning. She is 

very supportive in group activities and 

collaborates on tasks with enthusiasm and 

energy. By constantly making the right choices, 

she is an outstanding role model. 

Hollie – she has impressed us recently with her 

new level of independence in her work. In group 

activities, she is making valuable contributions to 

the learning, suggesting ideas and asking 

questions. There is a new blossoming of confidence 

that has been very special to watch unfolding. Be 

proud, Hollie. 
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Year 6 D.T project by Mr Bramley 
Being an amateur photographer and volunteering in the school I was so keen to see the photography project 

we as a team had designed to be implemented in the spring of 2020 for the outgoing year 6. Then came Covid. 

We were hugely disappointed that we couldn’t deliver for them. This photography project is designed to be of 

GCSE standard that year 6’s can understand. We believe this to be a first in the UK. We think the results you 

can see here (taken by the children) prove the fact that they are capable of much more. By the end of the 

summer term, your child will be able to manually operate a high-end DSLR camera and deliver professional 

results. So if it’s GCSE or DofE – it’s a great start to their Key Stage 3. 

 

Children taking the photos 

         
 

And the developed photos look like this!!! 
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Forthcoming Events 
Recently, the whole school took part in their class Pupil Parliament meeting where everyone in Years 

R – 6 were given the opportunity to make their contributions and have their say on several different 

topics. Since the meetings, we have looked at all of the responses and in our senior leadership 

meeting this week we discussed which suggestions made by the children could be realistically acted 

upon. 

 

We asked the teachers to talk to their classes about Feel Good Friday afternoons. These Friday 

sessions were extremely popular amongst the children and staff upon our initial return to school in 

March, but unfortunately, due to time constraints of the curriculum, we were unable to continue 

with these afternoons after the Easter holiday on a weekly basis. However, the children had strong 

opinions about keeping Feel Good Friday’s and so we have agreed that these afternoons will take 

place at the end of every half term. Our next Feel Good Friday will be held on Friday 28th May 

and the afternoons will have structured and planned activities which focus on supporting children’s 

mental wellbeing. 

 

In the Pupil Parliament meeting, the classes also discussed future fundraisers for the school. The 

children had some great ideas that we considered, including cake bakes, fun runs, non-uniform days, 

film nights and break the rules day. Again, these suggestions were all discussed in our senior 

leadership meeting and we agreed that another Break The Rules Day would be a fantastic fundraiser 

for the school following the success of this event in the autumn term. It was also the most COVID 

safe suggestion, given the current circumstances. However, unlike last time, we have decided that all 

classes will create their own Break The Rules with their classes so that the rules broken will be 

unique and individual to each year group. This event is also being planned for Friday 28th May and 

we will be sending out more details in the next couple of weeks.  

 

I would like to say a huge thank you to the children for participating so enthusiastically in their class 

Pupil Parliament meetings and for all of their great ideas and suggestions.  
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Dates for your Diary 

 

 

May  

10th and 11th – please bring clothing bags to school ready and leave in the bike 

shed. 

12th – Textiles AMD bag clothing collection 

17th – Creative arts week 

17th – Walk to School Week 

18th – Individual guitar lessons to commence again on site face to face 

21st – No Pens Day 

28th – Feel Good Friday and Break the Rules Day 

31st – 4th June – Half term 

 

June  

7th June – INSET DAY 4 

 

July 

2nd – Enterprise Day 

6th – Sports Day 

8th – Year 6 transfer day to secondary schools.  

9th – Sports Day reserve 

5th – 9th – Assessment Week 

12th – No Pens Day 

14th – End of Year reports to parents/carers 

21st – Last day of summer term 

22nd – INSET Day 5 

 

 

 

http://www.wattonatstone.herts.sch.uk/

